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I am writing this e-mail to let you know my views regarding Enfield's Green Belt being
under attack.

o [ have lived at High Ridge Place at the top of Oak Avenue for the last 13.5 years.

e One of the reasons for buying a house in this area was for the lovely green belt
views over farmland to the right and left of the Ridgeway and looking down Oak
Avenue towards Hadley Road and over to Oakwood

o Having the hotel was a plus as it had good food and drinks and again lovely views

There is building currently in process which is immediately opposite my property and
which myself and a number of residents in Oak Avenue had opposed the building of but I
did not receive anything back from my opposition. This is a building of 6 self contained
flats (with rooms which will look immediately into my house).

Now it appears that Enfield Labour Council and Councillors have come up with the idea
that the Green Belt can be moved and built upon

The Enfield Chase Hotel was closed and appears to have been sold on potentially to build a
Care Home plus 64 new houses.

Also farm land from Hadley Road to Oakwood - Bramley Road - was bought as far as the
eye can see.

There is another proposal to build hundreds more houses on the land around Vicarage
Farm.

The Ridgeway is already an extremely busy road - between 4.30 p.m. and 6.30 p.m. there
are often tailbacks along the Ridgeway from Botany Bay to Oak Avenue and even more so
going in the opposite direction.

If 64 new houses and another Care Home are built on the site of the hotel forming a new
road out it will put even more pressure on an already busy road and area.

Please take these comments into account when looking to build on Enfield's precious
Green Belt.



